 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1MONUMENT CREEK VILLAGE

DELEGATE AREA

ANNUAL MEETING OF MEMBERS

November 8, 2022
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 7:02pm by Monument Creek Village Delegate, Tony Haschke. 
NOTICE
Delegate Haschke established that a notice of the meeting was sent out in compliance with the association documents.

ATTENDANCE

Association Manager, Steve Rippy, Association Assistant Manager, Vinnie Tomasulo, and Association Office Coordinator, Alex Morris were also in attendance.
The following Monument Creek Village properties were represented by the following community members in attendance: 


Jeffrey Gonzales

Danica Paszek


Anthony & Marla Haschke
Kenneth & Judith Seidel 


Andrew & Amanda Jones 
Ron Thurston


Julia Lana


Deborah Underwood


Everett McAlary
QUORUM
A quorum was established, with 49 lots represented, 9 in person and 40 by proxy.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
A motion was made by Debbie Underwood and seconded by Ken Seidel to approve the November 15, 2018, October 16, 2019, and November 3, 2021; minutes as presented. The motion carried unanimously. 
FINANCIAL REPORT
Association Manager, Steve Rippy, explained the financial reports from January 1, 2022, through August 31, 2022.
When Manager Rippy explained the Irrigation line item, a homeowner inquired about installing a weather station to help regulate water usage. Manager Rippy mentioned that staff did install a weather station in one common area, and it ended up not being beneficial. 

A motion was made by Ken Seidel and seconded by Marla Haschke to approve the financials as presented. The motion carried unanimously. 
OPEN DISCUSSION
Community member, Debbie Underwood asked about rules and regulations for xeriscaping front yards. Both Manager Rippy and Assistant Manager Tomasulo said that the BMSA encourages it, but when installing, there must be some trees and shrubs present. If the homeowner wishes to do xeriscape, they must turn in an application to the Architectural Committee. 
Ken Seidel inquired about the cross walk on Stone Quarry Road, connecting to Northstar Trail. He would like to see a flashing cross walk sign. Manager Rippy explained that since those roads are owned by 
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Garfield County, he would need to contact the county and put in a request. Assistant Manager Tomasulo mentioned that once the new development is built, the county will re-assess that cross walk due to higher traffic. Assistant Manager Tomasulo also said that he will contact the Garfield County Road & Bridge Department to inquire about a flashing cross walk. 

A customer asked if the rules and regulations could possibly be amended for household pets to allow chickens. Manager Rippy explained that the community members can ultimately decide on what to amend. The community members must go through the proper channels of first handing out a petition then presenting it to the Board. Once that is done, with a majority in favor, the BMSA staff will mail out a straw poll vote for the community to vote on the matter. 
Manager Rippy gave statistics about the BMSA and talked about projects that the BMSA have been working on. 

Assistant Manager Tomasulo gave statistics on population in the area. 

A community member asked if the BMSA could provide a list of vendors in a trade i.e., plumbers, contractors, electricians, handy men. Assistant Manager Tomasulo explained that it could potentially be a liability for the BMSA to do so. 

ADJOURNMENT
The meeting adjourned at 7:51 pm.
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